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October 2023
News from the Wessex Synod





	
2023 Autumn Synod Meeting

	Saturday 14th October
	In Person all day
	Richmond Hill St Andrew’s, Bournemouth

	Synod papers available here: October Synod Papers available now

	Pre-order your 2023 Advent resource kit

	The United Reformed Church’s 2023 Advent resource for families, God in the Ordinary, is available for pre-ordering.
The focus this year is on helping people find God in their daily lives as well as in the Christmas story.
Each pack will contain:
· A giant poster with a ‘countdown to Christmas’, featuring lots of suggestions for things to do, QR codes to the Faith Adventures: Children Together take-home postcards with the Bible story, prayer and activity for the four weeks of Advent
· Four mini-books (which look like presents) with ribbon to hang them up as decorations – each telling part of the Christmas story with playful photo illustrations and a simple prayer
· Four stained-glass windows to colour (linked to the four books)
The Children’s and Youth Work Team will produce suggestions for how churches can use the pack for outreach and with their congregations. For more information on this, please email the team at childrens.youth@urc.org.uk
The slightly subsidised packs are priced as affordable as possible at:
£3 for a single pack +p&p
£28 for a pack of 10 (£2.80 each) +p&p
£65 for a pack of 25 (£2.60 each) +p&p
The Children’s and Youth Work Team, which will be preparing the packs for distribution, would like to receive pre-orders by mid-October. The packs should be available for despatch from 1 November.
The team will also be offering grants to cover the cost of the pack for churches needing help, meaning just the cost of postage and packaging will need to be paid. Churches can apply via a simple application form.
Please email the team at  children.youth@urc.org.uk to submit your pre-order or to apply for the grant.




	






Upcoming Synod events
Bookings for all events and training courses to
Ruth Heine at the Synod Office
Email: bookings@urcwessex.org.uk       Tel: 023 8067 4513

	



Safeguarding

	
Safeguarding Training – Flowchart

	The flowchart gives an overview of the various safeguarding training courses on offer and has a table which shows the mandatory level of safeguarding training for various roles within the URC.  The flowchart is on the Synod website.

	Safeguarding Newsletter – July 2023

	Read the latest newsletter from the Safeguarding Team at Church House.

	
Safeguarding Training – Refresher course - online

	A new Refresher safeguarding training course is now available for people who completed the Foundation and Intermediate level training 3 to 4 years ago.  The Refresher course works best as in-person training.  If your church would like to host a Refresher course, please contact your CYDO to discuss dates.
An online safeguarding refresher course will be starting next week.  This refresher training takes place across 3 sessions.   Publicity poster.  
Booking is essential.  
Thursdays, 7pm – 9pm on 19 October, 2 November and 16 November 2023.

	

Safeguarding Training – Refresher courses in person

	In-person Refresher Safeguarding training courses on 
Saturday 11 November 2023 at Radipole URC, Weymouth.  Publicity poster.
Saturday 25 November 2023 at Salisbury URC.  Publicity poster.
Bookings via the Synod website - Safeguarding page 
or email bookings@urcwessex.org.uk

	

Safeguarding Training – new online dates in 2024 

	· Foundation and Intermediate safeguarding training on zoom.
         6.30pm – 8pm on Thursday 22 February, 29 February and 7 March 2024.
· Refresher safeguarding training on zoom.  6.30pm – 8pm on Thursday 12 September, 19 September and 26 September 2024.
If your church would like to host safeguarding training, please contact your CYDO to talk about dates.




	National Safeguarding Training courses – various topics 

	On zoom.  Safeguarding training organised by Church House.  Please see the poster for dates and times of the sessions.
· Domestic Abuse
· Modern Day Slavery
· Safeguarding for Ministers supporting survivors
· Adult Safeguarding
To book, please email:   Emma.Pearce@urc.org.uk   

	[bookmark: _Hlk140044784]
Mental Health First Aid training – Shanklin URC, IoW

	Become a certified Mental Health First Aider.  Two-day course in-person.
Thursday 26 October and Friday 27 October 2023.  9.30am – 5.30pm
Shanklin URC, Isle of Wight.   Booking is essential. 

	
Mental Health First Aid training – with Peter Larkum

	Become a certified Mental Health First Aider.  Two-day courses in-person or online equivalent which includes four live zoom sessions with the trainer.  
Become a certified Youth Mental Health First Aider.  This two-day in-person course or online equivalent qualifies you as a MHFA with a specific focus on how that relates to younger people.
Training dates and further information for all courses with trainer Peter Larkum can be found .  
Wessex Synod will cover the cost of the MHFAider training courses.  
Please register via Wessex Synod, not direct, and preferably no later than 10 days before the start of the training course.  
Email: bookings@urcwessex.org.uk to receive the link to register on the course.  

	


Development and Support

	[bookmark: _Hlk145501459]From your DSOs

	Development and Support Officers Mary and Ray continue to support churches, elderships and ministers, individually and through their work with the pastoral committees. 
If you or your church feels that the DSOs can be of assistance, please do be in touch with them.
Ray Stanyon – dso-n@urcwessex.org.uk
Mary Thomas – dso-s@urcwessex.org.uk




	Dates in 2024

	Church Secretaries’ networking zoom, Saturday 27 January, 10am – 11.30am
Lay Preachers’ Gathering, Saturday 2 March 2024 at Sarum College.
Church Treasurers’ networking zoom, Sat 11 May, 10am – 11.30am
Elders’ Conference, Saturday 22 June 2024 at Sarum College.
Ministers’ Spring School, 10-13 June 2024 at Sarum College.
Ministers’ Gathering, Thursday 3 October 2024 at Sarum College.
Keep your eyes open for more DSO dates in 2024, to be publicised in due course

	

Children’s and Youth Events and Training

	Bi-monthly Newsletter – September 2023

	Bi-monthly Newsletter – September from the Children’s and Youth Team at Church House.

	


Talking About … Resources

	Thursday, 26th October, 7pm - 8pm
How do we find new ideas that will work with our group?
What are the latest resources in children’s and youth work?
Do we have to buy? Or can we borrow? Are there free resources that would work?
What should we be looking for in a good resource?

Book your free place at www.bit.ly/URCTalkingAbout 


	

Family Film Night – now easier to find in the document library

	These exciting resources are designed for families to have fun and explore big questions together, all based around a family friendly film.  Each film night has a main theme and follows the same pattern.  Watch the film together, have fun doing the activities and then explore using the wondering questions.  For families who want to link to the Bible, there are ‘going deeper’ wondering questions to use.  This resource can also be used in Sunday Schools, messy church, bible study groups and school assemblies.  Why not consider hosting a family film night and inviting your community to come along?
Free to download from the Synod website. 

	Youth Assembly 2024

	26 – 28 January 2024 at Whitemoor Lakes, Alrewas, Staffs.
Youth Assembly is a fabulous weekend for young people aged 14 plus and gives them an opportunity to discuss, explore and have their voices heard on a variety of issues.
Wessex will fully fund all places (at the early bird rate) and will organise transport too.
Last year the Synod Youth Exec took a large group and we hope to do this again. 
Please contact your CYDO for more information and advertise this widely with your young people.
Publicity flier.  A4 poster for display.

	Job and Volunteer Opportunities

	URC seeks: Minutes Secretary for the General Assembly and Assembly Executive

	This role requires someone experienced in taking notes of complex discussions, and who can remain dispassionate whilst doing so. 
This is not a purely administrative role as it requires someone who has a grasp of church life and can understand what the business is about.
This is a volunteer role, with full expenses being paid. The appointee will be a full member of the team in terms of being included with others in office space, preparation, socialising, etc.
The appointment will be made using Safer Recruitment. 
For any further information, or express and interest, please contact Michael Hopkins on michael.hopkins@urc.org.uk

	Honorary Treasurer for Westminster College

	Westminster College is looking for a new Governor to serve as Honorary Treasurer. This unpaid position is a vital component of Westminster’s governance, ensuring it has impartial oversight.  With a of degree of flexibility around the position’s responsibilities, Westminster would be keen to explore how the role might fit in with other obligations of suitably qualified and experienced candidates. To discuss the role or to register your interest, please contact bursar@westminster.cam.ac.uk.

	IBEX: Churches Working with the Community - Vacancy

	IBEX are looking for a Church in the Community Coordinator.
Home based with some travel to churches and charities, mainly within the IBEX area (Hampshire and Dorset).
15 hours per week, 0.4FTE.
Application closing date 30th October 2023
Further details available here: We're Hiring!




	Surrey Churches Preservation Trust

	The above Trust are looking for a new trustee to represent non-conformist churches. Anyone interested in this role is welcome to contact John Harris who has just stepped down as a trustee and can be contacted on 01252 726207 or pjohnharris@btinternet.com. 
Further information about the charity can be found on their web site Surrey Churches Preservation Trust.
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Other News

	
Education and Learning bi-monthly newsletter

	View Issue 5: October 2023 Education and Learning bi-monthly newsletter

	

Joint Public Issues Team

	View JPIT newsletter Edition 156 (September) here

	
Churches Together in England Newsletter

	Latest newsletter available here: https://cte.org.uk/enews/ 

	

REMINDERS

	
Dates for your Diary – 2024 Synod Meetings 

	The dates for 2024 will be as follows: 
Tuesday 20th February (online in the evening)
Thursday 25th April (online in the evening)
Saturday 12th October (in person, all day, venue tbc)

	
Wessex Synod – Big Day Out – Save the Date: 4th May 2024

	Our 2024 Big Day Out will be Saturday 4th May 2024 at Hollycombe Steam in the Country.
Please hold the date and think about who you will bring to join us for a fun filled day of activities and worship.
If you would like to be on the group organising this, then please contact Karen, Synod Clerk on clerk@urcwessex.org.uk

	Charity Commission – Registering for excepted status

	As a local church, we are all required to follow Charity Commission Regulations, however not all have a charity registration number, so may find it difficult to open a bank account as a charity.
Church House have provided a template letter that can be used by your church, which is available here: https://www.urcwessex.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/Letter-from-Charity-Commission-for-Excepted-URC-charities-in-England-and-Wales.pdf.

	
Discipleship Development Fund Large Grant – applications welcome

	We are delighted that the latest Discipleship Development Fund Large Grant Group received 3 applications, including one from a local congregation. 
We would like to encourage more applications as we have money available to support lay discipleship. The opportunities, experiences and events that we have supported so far are many and varied. 
The application form is easy to fill in. Local congregations need to agree the application at a Church Meeting and get Synod support. Jenny Mills is willing to have conversations about checking out eligibility, if that is ever needed, in which case please email jenny.mills@urc.org.uk  
More information available: https://urc.org.uk/your-faith/developing-your-faith/discipleship-development-fund/ 
Video giving more information about the Grant: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HQ8ODOW3rA0 

	




Does your church have a good news story?

	If your church has something it would like to share with people via the Synod Website page “Stories from our Churches”, please send the article to the Synod Office and we will publish it on that page.
NB If using photographs please ensure you have signed permission from those people featured for it to be published on the Synod Website (not just for your own personal church’s use) and supply this at the same time as submitting the article.
New Stories are added as when they are received, so do keep an eye on the page regularly. 

	



Prayer Calendar

	November

	5
	· Twyford (Berks)
· Portsmouth: Drayton United Church

	12
	· Romsey: Abbey URC
· Mere

	19
	· Reading: Tilehurst
· Wonersh

	26
	· Walton & Weybridge Pastorate
· Romsey: Braishfield




	December

	3
	· Parkstone
· Twyford (Bucks)

	10
	· Windsor: Christ Church
· Rowlands Castle

	17
	· Poole: Skinner Street
· Woodley Airfield Church

	24
	· The Moderator and Synod Staff
· Thatcham

	31
	· Woking
· Southampton: Avenue St Andrew's

	Items for the next edition to office@urcwessex.org.uk
by 12noon on Monday 13th November 2023
Please submit news items in the form of:
a heading; date and venue details; a brief descriptive sentence and a website link.
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